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Thank you, Chairman Ruby and my honorable colleagues.  For the record, my name is Eric 

James Murphy, representative from District 43, Grand Forks.   

 

While I am not a snowmobile enthusiast and must confess I have never ridden a snowmobile, it 

does look like it would be a bit of a thrill ride.  However, one of my constituents is an avid 

snowmobile enthusiast and noted that it is difficult to discern if someone from out of state has 

paid the required public trails and land access use permit fee.  While he certainly wants to share 

the over 2800 miles of groomed trails in North Dakota with our visitors, he understands it takes 

the dedicated service of 14 snow mobile clubs from around the state to maintain these trials.  

 

In North Dakota, the Department of Parks and Recreation, with the help of 14 snow mobile 

clubs around the state, groom over 13 snowmobile trails that are just over 2800 miles in total 

length.  These trails are generally open from December 1st through April 1st and are open to 

North Dakota residents with registered snowmobiles and our visitors from out-of-state who have 

a paid public trails and land access use permit.   

 

For North Dakota residents, a fee of $50 is assessed to register their snowmobile for a two-year 

period.  This registration must be firmly affixed to the side of the snowmobile and displayed in a 

manner that is discernable and this registration allow for the complete use of the snowmobile 

trail system.  Failure to display results in a $50 fine. 

 

For our out-of-state snowmobile enthusiasts, the cost of a public trails and land access use 

permit is $25 yearly and presently does not have to be displayed on the snowmobile.  This 

makes it difficult for other snowmobilers and law enforcement to determine who has and who 

has not paid the $25 fee.  In the last three years, 334 permits have been sold and 10 citations 

for use without a permit have been issued since 2018. 

 

This bill requires out-of-state snowmobile enthusiasts to display the public trails and land access 

use permit on their snowmobile consistent with what is required by North Dakota residents.  

This is delineated in 39-24-04 see Section 1, 3a of the bill.   

 

Failure to display the public tails and land access use permit will be assessed a fine (fee) of 

$50, again, consistent with the penalty for North Dakota residents who fail to display their 

registration decal.  This penalty is delineated in 39-24-11 see Section 2, 2 of the bill.   

 

In addition, unnecessary language was deleted from these sections as well in this updated 

section of North Dakota Century Code.   

 

In summary, while we embrace all users of our over 2800 miles of snowmobile trails found in 13 

trail systems, it is important to apply the same rules of use to North Dakota residents and to our 

out-of-state visitors.  User fees help offset the cost of maintaining this system and it is important 

that all users help pay this cost.   


